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THE KNIGHTLY NEWS 

Grand Knight’s Report 
I want to begin this month's 

newsletter thanking the brothers 

who took it upon themselves to plan, 

organize and put on three significant 

events in August: the "Welcome 

Home Mike Whelan" Cookout, the 

Adult Pool Party and the RAM 

House Cookout.  So, when you next 

see Jim Sullivan, Val Bernys, Jim 

Donckers or Joe Colosimo, thank 

them for their efforts!  I also want to thank all those other 

Knights who worked during the event. 

The Council voted to approve a spending plan at the last 

meeting.  That plan, and an initial schedule of Council events 

is included in this newsletter. Please keep the schedule of 

events and post it by your calendar so you, and your Lady, 

will know when your Council's events are. As with every 

schedule, this one will probably change as circumstances 

change.  

Speaking of newsletters, you will note that you are receiving 

a printed copy this month. This will be the only issue of the 

newsletter which will be sent to you by US mail during the 

remainder of the year. All other issues will be emailed to 

those who have email addresses listed with the Council.  

You, or your Lady...yes, the ladies do enjoy reading our 

newsletter...can get all of the issues printed and mailed to 

you/her by contacting our Financial Secretary, Mike Lazzuri, 

and specifically requesting copies.  Please also see separate 

article (opposite). You can also read our newsletters on our 

Council's website - www.kofc562.org.  . 

John Krumpos, Grand Knight 

Roanoke Council 562 

Roanoke Council #562 Newsletter  August, 2016 

Upcoming Events 

8/29 (Monday) 1st Degree ceremonial 

7:30 PM (candidates report by 7:00) 

9/5 Labor of Love (see separate 

article) 

9/6 (Tuesday) September business 

meeting 7:30 PM -(rescheduled due to 

Labor Day) 

9/19 (Monday)  

9/25 (Sunday) Pancake breakfast OLN 

9/26 (Monday) 4th Degree monthly 

meeting Rosary 6:00; Dinner 6:30; 

Meeting 7:30 

10/4 (Monday) October business 

meeting 7:30 PM  

10/8 (Saturday) 1st/2nd Degree 

Ceremonials  - Council Home 

John Krumpos, Grand Knight 

Knightly News 

Special Edition 
The September edition of the Knightly 
News is being distributed in hardcopy 
form on a one-time basis to the entire 
membership of Roanoke Council 562. 
If you would like to receive future is-
sues in hardcopy form, please send a 
request and check for $10 to FS Mike 
Lazzuri at the Council Home with ad-
dress where you want the copies sent. 
Future editions of the Knightly News 
will continue to be distributed electroni-
cally as in the past. If you are not re-
ceiving electronic copies, please notify 
John.krumpos@gmail.com  - be sure to 
include your e-mail address. 
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Insurance Agent’s 

Report. 

What is going on with Long 

Term Care (LTC) right now. 
 

Brothers, 

This month the US Government has approved an 

83% increase on the LTC policies they offered to 

their employees and retirees.  Metlife has stopped 

selling new policies as of July 1st.  

The Knights of Columbus has actually doubled 

down on LTC.  We came out with a new revised 

product with more benefits and we have never in-

creased our rates historically.  This is really for 

those who want to protect their assets and ensure 

their quality of care. 

Also at the beginning of this year we have started 

to add a free LTC Rider to our Whole Life Insur-

ance products once they reach a certain level.  

Many who don’t qualify for LTC policies qualify for 

these and if you don’t use it the death benefit 

stays with their families. 

On another note I want to let everyone know the 

birth of the Moak Practice.  I have already started 

by hiring my first employee and am currently look-

ing at different office spaces to start out.  We are 

starting to look at Life Planning over the old selling 

individual policies.  Guaranteed family benefits 

and Guaranteed wealth generation is what we of-

fer.  

I hope to meet with you all soon. 

God Bless, 

Clyde Moak  

(540) 797-7594  

clyde.moak@kofc.org  

August Business 

Meeting Highlights 
 A First Degree is scheduled for August 29; we 

have 2 candidates. 

 Grand Knight John Krumpos announced sev-
eral upcoming activities: 

 Upcoming pancake breakfasts at all parish-
es (see separate article) 

 August 19 (Friday) grill night for RAM 
House 

 State Council football raffle ($10/ticket) 

 Mike Whelan welcome grill night Wednes-
day, August 3 

 Adult pool party Saturday, August 6 

 The spending plan was approved with minor 
modifications 

 PJ Lyons was elected as trustee to replace 
PGK Mike Whelan. Nominations for Outside 
Guard will be taken at the September meeting. 

 An open house/fraternal benefits night was an-
nounced for Monday, August 15 

 A regional training session for council officers 
and activities chairmen will be conducted at 
the Roanoke Council Home on Saturday, Au-
gust 27 

 A donation of $250 for Commonwealth Catho-
lic charities was approved 

 Several activities were announced by the 
Catholic Historical Society: 

 9/15 – Spaghetti dinner and film about Mother 
Theresa 

 The council was reminded that the Supreme 
Convention is in session this week; many of 
the sessions, especially the Mass on 8/2 are 
televised on EWTN. 

 Several Brother Knights reported positive ex-
periences with Catholic Heart Work Camp, 
held recently in Roanoke. It was recommended 
that the KofC support the youth in the future, 
possibly with free night at Olympic Park Pool. 

Labor of Love 
The 8th annual “Labor of Love” walk to benefit 
Commonwealth Catholic Charities will be held 
Monday, September 5th. Please consider support-
ing Catholic Charities by walking or supporting a 
participant. Go to www.ccofva.org or call 540-342-
0411 for details or to register. (See poster later in 
this issue for further details.) 
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Disclaimer 
Opinions expressed in this publication are those 

of the authors and do not necessarily reflect 

those of Roanoke Council 562 or the Knights of 

Columbus.  

In case of illness, need, or death, 
please notify one of the following: 
 

Grand Knight 
 John Krumpos  960-1825 
Financial Secretary  
 Mike Lazzuri   774-8482 

 
562 Council Home  
3136 Harris Street 

Roanoke, VA 24015 
Mail:  PO Box 20974 
Roanoke, VA 24018 

Programs and Committees 
Program Director   (vacant) 

Church Chairman  Pat Reidy  540-725-8206 

Community Chairman  (vacant) 

Council Chairman  Glenn Hall  540-315-5616 

Family Chairman   Dale Hall   404-626-2972 

Pro-life     (vacant) 

Youth       Brian Ripple   540-776-8285 

KOVAR       Don Feick  540-774-0187 

Membership     Clyde Moak  540-797-7594 

Ceremonials     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Charity      Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

         Jim Sullivan  540-774-7034 

         Mike Lazzuri  540-774-8482 

Retention     Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

            Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

             Jim Sullivan  540-774-7034 

Newsletter     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Publicist      Bill Howard  540-989-9399 

Scholarship     Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

       Karl Kleinhenz 540-397-4028 

       Joe Moses  540-389-0309 

       Pat Patterson 540-890-7511 

KCIC, State    

 Co-chairman   Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

 Co-chairman   Karl Kleinhenz 540-397-4028 

 Treasurer   Randy Gatzke 540-774-2946 

KCIC, Council  

 St Andrew   Chuck Hatcher 540-314-3360 

 St Elias    Jim Donckers 540-345-3902 

 OLN     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Kitchen     (vacant) 

Parish Reps   

 OLN     Don Feick  540-774-0187 

 St Andrew   PJ Lyons   540-562-8332 

 St Elias    Jim Donkers  540-345-3902 

 

Roanoke Knights of Columbus, Inc. 

President     Alex Nelson  540-774-5079 

Chairman    Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

Treasure     Joe Davis      540-524-0325 

Recorder     Tom Brennan    540-772-2991 

House/rental    Glenn Hall  540-315-5616 

Clubroom    PJ Lyons   540-562-8332 

Roanoke Council 562 

Officers 2016-’17 

Grand Knight  John Krumpos  540-960-1825 

Dep. Grand Knight Glen Hall    540-315-5616 

Chancellor   Roger Vest   540-774-8672 

Warden    Mark Johnson  540-344-7442 

Chaplain    (Vacant)  

Financial Secretary Michael Lazzuri  540-774-8482 

Treasurer   Joe Abbatello, Jr. 540-989-6246 

Recorder    Rob Way    540-206-6898 

Advocate    Dale Hall    404-626-2972 

Inside Guard   Tom Huck   740-749-3018 

Outside Guard  (Vacant) 

Trustee, 3 Year  P.J. Lyons   540-562-8332 

Trustee, 2 Year  Bobby Ellis   540-366-5102 

Trustee, 1 Year  Jim Sullivan   540-74-7034 

Lecturer    Alex Nelson   540-774-5079 
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Catholic Historical 

Society—Events 

The Catholic Historical Museum of the Roanoke 

Valley is now open at their new location at 501A 

Marshall Avenue, SW, Roanoke, VA  24016 The 

museum is not only a repository for religious items 

but a center for education and faith formation.  

Mother Teresa will be canonized in September.  

To honor this occasion, the Museum, in conjunc-

tion with Roanoke Catholic School, will host a spa-

ghetti dinner and show a film documenting her life 

on Thursday, September 15th beginning at 5:30 in 

the Roanoke Catholic School cafeteria.  Donations 

will be graciously accepted. 

Pancake 

Breakfasts  
The Council will host the 

first of its annual pancake 

breakfasts on Sunday, 

Sept. 25th at Our Lady of 

Nazareth Church after each 

of the Sunday masses. All profits from these 

breakfasts are donated to the pastors' designated 

charity.  Proceeds from this breakfast will benefit 

the Haiti Catholic School.  Please come out and 

help us support this wonderful cause. If you attend 

OLN, please make a point of keeping Sunday, 

Sept. 25th open so you can help man the kitchen.  

Many hands make light work, so you do not need 

to fear being overworked! The other breakfasts 

are scheduled for Oct. 16th (St. Andrew) and Nov. 

13th (St. Elias). 

Keep Christ in 

Christmas 
Our annual “Keep Christ in Christmas – Send Re-
ligious Christmas Cards” campaign will be starting 
again soon! Since 1989, Catholics in Virginia have 
sent over 4.4 million spiritual messages and have 
raised $1.45 million for charity. Profits are used to 
fund college scholarships, support seminarians, 
and contribute to critical right-to-life endeavors. 

Please plan to support this program by spending a 
few minutes after the mass you normally attend to 
promote this great program in your parish. See 
your local parish coordinator for more details: 

St. Andrew’s Chuck Hatcher 
OLN   Rich Whitney 
St. Elias  Jim Donckers  
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Kitchen Committee 

Volunteers Needed 

We are in need of Knights 

who are willing to work in 

the kitchen, preparing food 

for our third Monday social 

meetings.  If you can help 

with this, please contact 

Council Activities Chairman 

Glenn Hall at 540-315-5615. 

Welcome Back 

Mike Whelan 

As most members know, our brother Mike Whelan 

was hospitalized while visiting family in Wisconsin 

and Michigan in May.  He returned to Roanoke in 

early June and has been recuperating at home 

since.  The pool committee decided to throw a 

welcome home party for him at the weekly pool 

cookout.  Originally planned for Wednesday, Aug. 

3rd, it was rained out.  Though Thursday was 

overcast, the cookout was held anyway and about 

forty friends attended and shared in welcoming 

Mike and Cathy back.  What a great display of 

fraternity this was!!! 

Upcoming Degree 

Exemplifications 
 August 29 (Monday) 1st 

Degree Roanoke 7:30 

 October 8 (Saturday) 1st/2nd 
Degrees Roanoke—1st 
Degree 9:30 AM, 2nd Degree 
to follow. 

 October 15 (Saturday) 3rd 
Degree St. Jude Radford 
(details TBA) 

 November 4 (Saturday) 4th 
Degree Koger Center 
Richmond (details TBA). 
Contact any 4th Degree 
member for application and 
additional details.. 

Adult Pool Party 

The Pool Committee hosted an adult pool party on 

Saturday, August 6th.  This event was open not 

only to Knights and pool members, but also to the 

public.  Food, beer and wine were available.  Live 

music began at 7:00 PM.  Approximately eight 

people partied and danced until 10:30.  Everyone 

is looking forward t next year's party! 

Soccer Challenge 
The State Soccer Challenge (one 

of three regional finals) will be 

held in Roanoke this year on Oc-

tober 22nd.  We will be hosting 

the Council and District Chal-

lenge prior to this, though that 

date is still pending the approval of the city park 

department based on the availability of a field. 
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2015-16 Actual 

Income

2016-17 Antic. 

Income

2015-16 Actual 

Expenses

2016-17 

Planned 

Spending***

Council

   Dues

75 HL Members $0 $0

11 H Members $110 $110

220 Members $9,780 $11,000

  Supreme rebate for 16                                                                                                              

Inactive members
$145 $145

Donations, unrestricted $221 $200 $0 $0

Donations, charitable $105 $100 $0 $0

   Supreme

      Per Capita $1,342 $1,400

      Catholic Advertizing  $140 $150

   State

      Per Capita $1,105 $1,200

       KCIC Sales * *

       KCIC Rebate $5,500 $5,000 $0 $0

       Football Pool $390 $400 $312 $320

       Basketball Pool $400 $400 $320 $320

       Convention & Meetings $383 $600

   Overhead

  Carrying Cost for 10 non-            

Paying members
$504 $90

      Supplies $338 $400

      Postage $561 $600

      Annual Newsletter $271 $300

      Rent $8,199 $8,000

      Sam's Club Dues $90 $90

      FS Honorarium $906 $1,100

   Casino Night $11,642 $10,000 $1,841 $1,700

   Bingo $4,900 $0 $2,700 $0

   Membership Drives $0 $0 $0 $100

   Installation of Officers $235 $100 $102 $100

  Retirees luncheons $100 $100 $0 $100

  Social Nights $93 $300 $0 $300

  PGK Dinner/Social $1,103 $150 $1,130 $100

  Memorial Mass $94 $100 $94 $100

  Benefits Night $56 $125 $129 $100

  New Member Name Badges $99 $100 $120 $110

  KC Caps $40 $50 $0 $0

  Ladies of Virginia Raffle Donation $50 $50

2016-17 Proposed Spending Plan

   *  Council acts as agent of the State Council and funds are considered pass-through.

   ***  The GK, FS and Treasurer will be authorized to write checks for these amounts without further action by 

Council
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2015-16 Actual 

Income

2016-17 Antic. 

Income

2015-16 Actual 

Expenses

2016-17 

Planned 

Spending***

Church

   Local KCIC Card Sales $1,782 $1,600 $985 $750

   Pancake Breakfasts (3) $1,728 $1,500 $1,728 $1,500

   Clergy Appreciation Dinner $750 $1,200 $750 $1,200

   Seminarian Grants $0 $1,000 $1,500 $1,000

   RSVP Rebate $200 $0

   PKD $148 $150 $500 $300

   St Elias Festival Ad $0 $0 $125 $125

   Ushers Name Badges $14 $0

   Military Archdiocess Donation $25 $0

Community

   VKCCI $260 $250 $500 $300

   KOVAR Collections * $70 $100

   Kids Food Drive $100 $500 $182 $500

   RAM House $100 $1,274 $1,700

   Modona House $100 $0

   Crop Walk $100 $0

   Rent Assistance for Woman $136 $0

Family

   Widows Christmas gifts $0 $0 $100 $100

   SuperBowl Party $0 $100 $0 $100

   Council Pool Party $0 $150 $0 $150

   Adult Christmas Party $45 $100 $140 $100

   Ladies Appreciation Dinner $705 $900 $648 $1,000

   Father-Daughter Dance $0 $500 $0 $500

ProLife

   Bus to DC Rally $0 $0 $0 $100

   Culture of Life $105 $100 $254 $300

   Blueridge Women's Drive $0 $2,000 $0 $2,000

Youth

   Squires Support $0 $100

   Boy Scouts $0 $500

   Grad. Awards $493 $600

   Scholarships $3,000 $5,000

   Roanoke Catholic School $100 $100

   Soccer Challenge $25 $200

Anticipated 

Income

Proposed                            

Spending

Total = $38,680 $35,605

2016-17 Proposed Spending Plan (Cont'd)
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